Minutes of the 113TH DETWILER REUNION – August 15, 2009 

Fifty-five (55) descendants of Henry and Catherine (Latshaw) Detwiler gathered Saturday, August 15, 2009 to celebrate their 113th reunion. The theme of this year’s reunion was “Reunion Games-Then and Now”. Included among the items from games played at past reunions were a burlap bag with 10 pounds of peanuts for the peanut scramble, a croquet set, and a baseball bat, glove and ball representing the “singles versus married men” baseball games of  past years.  A photo of the children present was taken with the display of game memorabilia.  Prior to the covered-dish meal David Rapp, descendant of Abraham Detwiler, gave the invocation and then all sang the Doxology accompanied by Chris Fetters.

After the meal and fellowship time, a group photo was taken with a background of the quilt made by Martha Weed for the 100th reunion in 1996.  The following family members were then given special recognition: the oldest man present, 95-year old Harry Styer, the oldest lady present, Thelma Fisher, 91-years old, and the youngest family member, Noah Fetters, 13 weeks old.   Christopher and Erin Fetters, married on March 29, 2008, received the prize for being the most recently married in attendance.  Jean and Riley Williams traveled the farthest from Bethesda, Maryland.  
Twenty-two (22) descendants of John and Mary Jane Detwiler were the largest family group represented at this year’s reunion.
The grandchildren of President Sandy Lusch prepared a Scavenger Hunt to entertain the children during the business meeting and all received a prize at the end of the Scavenger Hunt.  Prior to the business meeting Kevin Roussey and Zachary Zern presented a very entertaining skit entitled “COSTELLO CALLS TO BUY A COMPUTER FROM ABBOTT” , based on the famous “Who’s on First” skit done by Bud Abbott and Lou Costello made popular in the mid 1930’s.  
The business meeting was called to order by President, Sandy Detwiler Lusch.  Copies of the minutes of the 2008 Reunion had been placed on each table for review prior to the business meeting.  There were no additions or corrections to the minutes.  Secretary Cecile Fetters asked all present to check the address list for additions or corrections. Cecile also asked family members to sign-up to bring supplies to next year’s reunion and to help with Reunion activities next year. Then Cecile read a list of suggestions for next year’s Reunion theme and asked the family members present to make their own suggestions.  Mary Ann Springer suggested  “Vintage cooking and baking utensils” since the Reunion is centered around a meal.  All agreed that this was the best idea for next year’s theme.
Historian, Dick Lusch had also placed on each table a summary of family births, deaths, and weddings over the past year and he asked for any other new information on changes in the number of family members. The historian’s report showed 5 births, 9 deaths, and 6 marriages in the Detwiler family since the last Reunion. Dick noted he has added 103 individual names, 28 surnames and 45 marriages to the genealogy records since the last reunion. He also renewed the web site “domain name” (detwilerfamily.org) for 5 years at a cost of $114.95 and asked if any family members wanted to contribute to the cost. Chris Fetters made a motion to pay for the 5-year “domain name” renewal for the Reunion website from the Reunion treasury; the motion was seconded by Christine Roussey.  All present voted in favor of the motion. Dick noted the “domain name” is good until July 2014 and the web host provider (IPOWER) is good until 2011.
 Scott Sifford gave the Treasurer’s report noting that the amount in the treasury has remained at a stable level for the last several years.  He then passed a basket for donations to help defray the cost of using Camp Innabah and of having a lifeguard at the swimming pool for this year’s reunion. Scott noted that he has been the treasurer for 18 years and he would like someone else to accept the position.  Eric Fetters agreed to accept the position of Reunion treasurer if nominated and approved.
Other items discussed at the meeting included rotating the opportunity to offer grace among the different family lines.  Therefore, Henry Patterson, descendant of Elizabeth Detwiler, volunteered to offer the grace at the 2010 Reunion.  Cecile Fetters asked if all would like to return to the practice of holding the desserts in the kitchen until after the business meeting, a tradition that had been ignored for the past several years.  Most agreed, so we will return to this tradition in 2010 and wait for dessert until after the business meeting, when the ice cream is served.

Chris Fetters had the most correct answers on the very challenging quiz about U.S. Presidents throughout our history, which had been prepared by Historian Dick Lusch for the entertainment of all while waiting for the business meeting.  The 100th reunion family quilt will reside at the home of Elmer Funk, and the framed family crest will be placed in the home of Cecile Fetters until the 114th Reunion in 2010.

Wendy Zern had provided 6 door prizes which were won by Lisa and Scott Sifford (knitted afghan), Amy Roussey (knitted scarf and tote), Terry Lusch (puzzle and puzzle books), Kevin Roussey ($15 I Tunes card), Mary Ann Springer (hanging ivy plant) and Wendy Zern (rechargeable light).
.

The following family members were elected as officers for the upcoming year: President: Sandy Detwiler Lusch; Secretary: Cecile Fetters, Treasurer: Eric Fetters, and Richard H. Lusch, Historian.  Next year the reunion will be held on Saturday, August 21, 2010.

Respectfully submitted,    Cecile Fetters, Secretary

